
Minutes 
 

Traffic and Circulation Committee Meeting 
Thursday, November 12th at the NCSD Board Room at 148 South Wilson 

9:00 to 11:00 am 
 
 
 

Present:  Peggy Cox, Clyde Cruise, Jack Hanson, Vince McCarthy, Eugene Score, Jeanne Taylor, Jim 

Tefft, Dick Wright 
 

Public Works:  Dale Ramey 
 
Public Members:  Dan Diaz 
 
Old Business 
 

 
1) Was a decision made to install additional lane markings near the Miner’s/Long’s exit near Tefft east of South Frontage Road? 

 
A work order has been submitted. 
 

2) Status of Willow Road preconstruction.  Please educate us on the timeline for the 120 day construction holdup and the reasons for it. 
 
Project is ready to go depending on the following: 
State and Local Partnership Project funding will not be available until March.   
Proposition 1b bonds have yet to be sold for this project.  Woodlands has not made their August RIF 
payment. 
Public Works is considering a 120 day bid hold. 
 

3) Status of Willow Road Interchange preconstruction.  Are there any new developments we should be aware of. 
 

Public Works is starting to consider Right of Way Acquisition. 
 

4) What have you determined about the pedestrian count and the housing density on Mallagh? 
 
The camera system is not working yet. 
 

5) There is a severe pinch point midway on Hazel.  Can this be rectified? 
 
Ryan Chapman is considering this request.  There are both environmental and budgetary issues to 
consider.  There may more information available by next meeting. 
 

6) Could the signal timing at Orchard and Division be reconsidered? 
 
Ryan Chapman is still considering the request. 
 
New Business 
 

1) Abandonment of Rosana Place stub street. This is an access to a detention pond and provides a place for criminal activity. 



 
Because of vandalism reports and illegal use of the adjacent ponding basin Public Works would like to 
abandon and block the existing narrow roadway.  Residents would be noticed about the next T&CC 
meeting for comments. 
 

2) Request for the installation of a green arrow signal light for people turning right from 
westbound Tefft onto Pomeroy. 

 
Ryan Chapman is considering this. 
 
 
Comments 
 
Dan Diaz would like consideration to be given to changing the light timing southbound on Thompson 
and Tefft.  There is not sufficient time for pedestrians to cross the street. 
 
Next meeting:  December 10th, 2009, at NCSD 


